
 

 

 

 

 Comisión Nacional del Mercado de Valores 
C/Edison, 4 

28006 – Madrid 
 

 

Abengoa, S.A. (“Abengoa” or the “Company”), pursuant to article 228 of the 

Restated Securities Market Act approved by Royal Legislative Decree 4/2015, of 23 

October (el Texto Refundido de la Ley del Mercado de Valores, aprobado por el 

Real Decreto Legislativo 4/2015, de 23 de octubre), informs the Spanish Securities 

Market Commission (Comisión Nacional del Mercado de Valores) of the following: 

  

Material fact (Hecho relevante) 

 

Following the Significant Event announced on 6 April 2016 (official registry 

number 237122) by virtue of which the Company announced that it would apply 

for delisting from the NASDAQ Stock Market and deregistration of its Class B 

shares from the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) and that it 

intended to terminate its ADR facility with Citibank, N.A., the Company 

announced today that the voluntary delisting of its Class B shares and American 

Depositary Shares (ADSs) from the NASDAQ Stock Market became effective on 28 

April  2016 and that it has taken steps to deregister those securities from the SEC 

and thereby terminate its reporting obligations under the U.S. Securities Exchange 

Act of 1934, as amended (Exchange Act).  

 

The Company has already filed Form 25 and intends to file Form 15F today to 

deregister from Sections 12(b) and 12(g) of the Exchange Act.  Once the 

deregistration becomes effective, which is expected to occur during the third 

quarter of 2016, the Company’s duty to file reports under Section 13(a) or 15(d) of 

the Exchange Act will terminate.  Abengoa, S.A. also has taken steps to terminate 

its ADR facility with Citibank, N.A., effective May 12, 2016.  

 



 

 

As a result of the delisting of the Class B shares and ADSs from the NASDAQ Stock 

Market, all trading in Abengoa, S.A. shares is now concentrated in the Spanish 

Stock Exchanges.  Abengoa, S.A.’s financial reports and press releases will 

continue to be made available in English on the Company’s website 

(www.abengoa.com). The Company remains committed to engaging with the U.S. 

investment community through continued open dialogue and regular investor 

roadshows. 

 
Seville, 29 April 2016 


